

Education. Ministry. Better Together. | Since 1997

April 17, 2017

Dear Brothers and Sisters of Victory Outreach:

I was heartwarmed to hear word of the planning of the 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of Victory Outreach and want to send my warmest greetings. The testimony of Jesus that has been sustained through your combined ministries is a great tribute to your fidelity, and to your calling as a unique part of the Body of Christ.

The constant penetration of your evangelistic and pastoral inreach to the deepest levels of human need are a reflection of the mission of the Holy Spirit that is on you. At the same time, your perpetuation through the raising up of local fellowships is a testimony to the wisdom and compassion of the heart of Jesus—establishing the local Bodies where the saints are nurtured and where new members to the Body can be grown to strength.

I believe your sensitivity to this impacting call and stabilizing task are a model for outstanding evangelistic movements. That you live and walk out these values has brought the durability and constancy of your founding passion through and unto this time of celebration.

Congratulations! "May your march forward multiply the victory" to penetrate cities and nations.

Your brother-in-grace,

Jack W. Hayford

**Founder and Chancellor** 

/jh